
Mountain Air Drive Extension: Open House #2 Summary  

Date: April 25, 2023 
Attendees: Sign-in Sheets Attached 
Reporter: Holly Spoth-Torres, Huddle AK  
Location: Goldenview Middle School, 15800 Golden View Dr, Anchorage, AK 99516  
Project: Mountain Air Drive Extension 
Project # CFHWY00710 / Federal # 0001690 
Subject: Open House #2 Summary  
 

Summary  
The second public meeting for the Mountain Air Drive Extension project was held on Tuesday, April 25, 
2023, from 5:00 pm to 7:00 pm at Goldenview Middle School in Anchorage. Attendees viewed 
presentation boards set up around the gym, a project area roll plot displayed on tables, and had the 
opportunity to provide comments and ask questions.  
 
The presentation boards included: 

• ‘How to Participate’ Instructions 
• Project Area Map, Project Summary and Project Schedule 
• Diagram of Routes Considered 
• Preliminary Typical Section 

 
Summary of Comments and Input Received Verbally from Meeting Participants 

• Pedestrian infrastructure:  
o Interest in a pathway on both sides of the roadway. 
o Interest in connecting the pathway to Goldview Middle School. 

• Rabbit Creek Road/Mountain Air Drive Intersection: 
o Concern that potential future connections, such as from Bear Valley subdivision, are 

considered for intersection traffic volumes and roadway design. 
o Interest in a roundabout or signal to slow traffic on Rabbit Creek Road or/and improve 

access from Mountain Air Drive. 
o Interest in a right turn lane from Rabbit Creek Road onto Mountain Air Drive. 
o Interest in widening Mountain Air Drive at the intersection with Rabbit Creek Road. 
o Interest in moving the Mountain Air Drive connection away from the Rabbit Creek Road 

curve. 
o Concerns about traffic queuing from the school into the intersection. 

• Route selection: 
o A couple property owners preferred a route that created access to more property they 

owned, while minimizing acquisitions to their property. Though they were still 
supportive of the project. 

o Support for a Jamie Avenue connection, other connections were also a topic of 
conversation. 

o Most participants were supportive of the selected route (route A). 
• Overall support for the project. 

 



Open House Advertising 
Mailing: A postcard invitation to the open house was sent via the USPS on April 3, 2023.  
 
Web: The project website (www.mountainairdrive.com) was updated with the open house information, 
including the date, time, and location on March 10, 2023. 
 
Email: An e-newsletter announcing the public meeting was sent to the project email list on April 4, 2023, 
and a reminder e-newsletter was sent on April 24, 2023. 
 
Open House Follow-Up 
An e-newsletter was sent out to the project email list on May 8, 2023, thanking those who were able to 
attend and providing updates to those who were not able to make it.  
 
Attachments 

1. Public Comment Forms Received 
2. Presentation Boards 
3. Attendance List 
4. Public Meeting Advertisements (Emails, Mailer) 

 

http://www.mountainairdrive.com/










Mountain Air Drive Extension
Project # CFHWY00710 / Federal # 0001690

Open House #2
Tuesday, April 25, 2023 - 5:00 - 7:00 pm

Welcome!

Introduction How to Participate
The Mountain Air Drive Extension project will provide secondary emergency 
access to the project area with the added benefit of improving motorized 
and active transportation needs along the project corridor.

Sign in and receive a 
Project Fact Sheet.

Visit the stations to learn more 
about the project, ask questions, 
and talk with the project team.

Stay involved! View updates and 
download project documents on the 
project website at: 
mountainairdrive.com

Sign up for the email list by scanning 
this QR code with your phone.



Mountain Air Drive Extension
Project # CFHWY00710 / Federal # 0001690
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ScheduleProject Summary

Project Area

The Mountain Air Drive Extension Project will 
extend Mountain Air Drive from Rabbit Creek 
Road to Sandpiper Drive. 

The project may include:
• Construction of less than an mile of new 
roadway

• Installation of a multi-use non-motorized 
pathway and Americans with Disabilities 
Act (ADA) improvements

• Drainage improvements (culverts, 
ditching, etc.)

• Construction of a water crossing at Little 
Rabbit Creek

• Right-of-way (ROW) acquisitions
• Signage and other roadside hardware
• Utility work
• Vegetation clearing and grubbing



Mountain Air Drive Extension

Project # CFHWY00710 / Federal # 0001690
mountainairdrive.com

Routes Considered



Project # CFHWY00710 / Federal # 0001690

Mountain Air Drive Extension
Preliminary Typical Section 



Mountain Air Drive Extension, Open House #2 
Attendance List 

Name 
Carolyn Schultz 
Leona Cange 
Amanda Doughty 
Tim Culhane 
Rick Farrell 
Anne Rappoport 
Scott Grigsby 
Michael Morrison 
Augustino Bacher 
Chris Zundel 
Maribeth Brown 
Craig Lyon 
Joan Diamond 
Marc June 
Judy, Dan, and James Michael 
Chuck Holmes 
Marty Lemon 
Ben Arians (plus wife and 2 children) 
Deana Johnson 
Dianne Holmes 
John (Illegible Name) 
3 additional children 
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Subject: You're Invited, April 25: Mountain Air Drive Extension Open House #2!
Date: Tuesday, April 4, 2023 at 7:59:44 PM Eastern Daylight Time
From: Huddle AK <holly@huddleak.com>
To: Mandy Powers <mandy@huddleAK.com>

Mountain Air Drive Extension

YOU'RE INVITED!

Join the Alaska Department of Transportation and Public Facilities at
Open House #2 to learn more about the Mountain Air Drive Extension
project. You’ll have the opportunity to view and provide input on the

preliminary route selection and roadway design. The project team will be
available to hear your comments and answer questions.

Open House #2
Tuesday, April 25th, 2023

5:00 pm -7:00 pm
Goldenview Middle School - Gymnasium

15800 Golden View Dr
Anchorage, AK 99516

Visit the Project Website

https://huddleak.us17.list-manage.com/track/click?u=1cf507044b17ecd11fa52d816&id=2d7ddaa21e&e=4fb4908a3e
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PROJECT BACKGROUND

The Mountain Air Drive Extension Project will extend Mountain Air Drive from
Rabbit Creek Road to Sandpiper Drive. The project may include:

drainage improvements 
right-of-way acquisitions 
utilities 
a water crossing at Little Rabbit Creek
Americans with Disabilities Act improvements 
roadside hardware  
intersection improvements at Rabbit Creek Road
and a multi-use non-motorized pathway.

Mountain Air Drive is a Municipality of Anchorage (MOA) owned and operated
roadway. This project is being done in cooperation with the MOA Anchorage
Metropolitan Area Transportation Solutions (AMATS) and the Alaska
Department of Transportation and Public Facilities (DOT&PF) to provide
secondary emergency access to this area of the Hillside with the added benefit
of improving motorized and active transportation needs along the project
corridor using the MOA’s Context Sensitive Solutions approach. This is a
federally funded project.

PROJECT AREA MAP
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SCHEDULE

Visit the Project Website

https://huddleak.us17.list-manage.com/track/click?u=1cf507044b17ecd11fa52d816&id=58b5a06ade&e=4fb4908a3e
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If you have any questions, please contact:

Alex Read, PE
Project Manager

DOT&PF
E: alex.read@alaska.gov

P: 907-269-0641

Holly Spoth-Torres 
Public Involvement Lead

Huddle AK
E: holly@huddleak.com

P: 907-223-0136

Stephanie Mormilo, PE
Design Project Manager

HDL Engineering Consultants, LLC
E: smormilo@hdlalaska.com

P: 907-564-2120

It is the policy of the Department of Transportation and Public Facilities (DOT&PF)
that no person shall be excluded from participation in, or be denied benefits of any

and all programs or activities we provide based on race, religion, gender, age, marital
status, ability, or national origin, regardless of the funding source including Federal

Transit Administration, Federal Aviation Administration, Federal Highway
Administration and State of Alaska Funds.

The DOT&PF complies with Title II of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990.
 Individuals with disabilities who may need auxiliary aids, services, and/or special

modifications to participate in this public meeting should contact Alaska Relay 711 or
1-800-676-3777. Requests should be made at least 3 days before the

accommodation is needed make any necessary arrangements.
 

mailto:alex.read@alaska.gov?subject=Mountain%20Air%20Drive%20Extension
mailto:holly@huddleak.com
mailto:smormilo@hdlalaska.com
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Subject: Reminder: The Mountain Air Drive Extension Open House #2 is Tomorrow
Date: Monday, April 24, 2023 at 6:59:34 PM Eastern Daylight Time
From: Huddle AK <holly@huddleak.com>
To: Mandy Powers <mandy@huddleAK.com>

Mountain Air Drive Extension

Join Us Tomorrow

Join the Alaska Department of Transportation and Public Facilities at
Open House #2 to learn more about the Mountain Air Drive Extension
project. You’ll have the opportunity to view and provide input on the

preliminary route selection and roadway design. The project team will be
available to hear your comments and answer questions.

Open House #2
Tuesday, April 25th, 2023

5:00 pm -7:00 pm
Goldenview Middle School - Gymnasium

15800 Golden View Dr
Anchorage, AK 99516

Visit the Project Website

https://huddleak.us17.list-manage.com/track/click?u=1cf507044b17ecd11fa52d816&id=dc352bb500&e=4fb4908a3e
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PROJECT BACKGROUND

The Mountain Air Drive Extension Project will extend Mountain Air Drive from
Rabbit Creek Road to Sandpiper Drive. The project may include:

drainage improvements 
right-of-way acquisitions 
utilities 
a water crossing at Little Rabbit Creek
Americans with Disabilities Act improvements 
roadside hardware  
and a multi-use non-motorized pathway.

Mountain Air Drive is a Municipality of Anchorage (MOA) owned and operated
roadway. This project is being done in cooperation with the MOA Anchorage
Metropolitan Area Transportation Solutions (AMATS) and the Alaska
Department of Transportation and Public Facilities (DOT&PF) to provide
secondary emergency access to this area of the Hillside with the added benefit
of improving motorized and active transportation needs along the project
corridor using the MOA’s Context Sensitive Solutions approach. This is a
federally funded project.

PROJECT AREA MAP
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SCHEDULE

Visit the Project Website

https://huddleak.us17.list-manage.com/track/click?u=1cf507044b17ecd11fa52d816&id=5a580e3de8&e=4fb4908a3e
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If you have any questions, please contact:

Alex Read, PE
Project Manager

DOT&PF
E: alex.read@alaska.gov

P: 907-269-0641

Holly Spoth-Torres 
Public Involvement Lead

Huddle AK
E: holly@huddleak.com

P: 907-223-0136

Stephanie Mormilo, PE
Design Project Manager

HDL Engineering Consultants, LLC
E: smormilo@hdlalaska.com

P: 907-564-2120

It is the policy of the Department of Transportation and Public Facilities (DOT&PF)
that no person shall be excluded from participation in, or be denied benefits of any

and all programs or activities we provide based on race, religion, gender, age, marital
status, ability, or national origin, regardless of the funding source including Federal

Transit Administration, Federal Aviation Administration, Federal Highway
Administration and State of Alaska Funds.

The DOT&PF complies with Title II of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990.
 Individuals with disabilities who may need auxiliary aids, services, and/or special

modifications to participate in this public meeting should contact Alaska Relay 711 or
1-800-676-3777. Requests should be made at least 3 days before the

accommodation is needed make any necessary arrangements.
 

mailto:alex.read@alaska.gov?subject=Mountain%20Air%20Drive%20Extension
mailto:holly@huddleak.com
mailto:smormilo@hdlalaska.com
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Holly Spoth-Torres

From: Holly Spoth-Torres
Sent: Monday, May 8, 2023 11:12 AM
To: Holly Spoth-Torres
Subject: Thanks for Attending! Mountain Air Drive Extension Open House #2

 

 

 

Mountain Air Drive Extension 
 

    

 

 

Thank you!  

 

 

 

 

Thank you for joining the Alaska Department of Transportation and Public 

Facilities at Open House #2 to learn more about the Mountain Air Drive 

Extension project. If you weren't able to make it to the meeting, we have added 

the presentation boards to the project website. You can find them under 

Presentation Boards for Open House Meeting #2.  

 

The project website is a great place to find more information about upcoming 

meetings, access project documents and learn how to get in touch with the 

project team.  
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Visit the Project Website  
 

  

 

Project Background  

 

 

 

 

The Mountain Air Drive Extension Project will extend Mountain Air Drive from 

Rabbit Creek Road to Sandpiper Drive. The project may include: 

 drainage improvements  

 right-of-way acquisitions  

 utilities  

 a water crossing at Little Rabbit Creek 

 Americans with Disabilities Act improvements  

 roadside hardware   

 and a multi-use non-motorized pathway. 

Mountain Air Drive is a Municipality of Anchorage (MOA) owned and operated 

roadway. This project is being done in cooperation with the MOA Anchorage 

Metropolitan Area Transportation Solutions (AMATS) and the Alaska 

Department of Transportation and Public Facilities (DOT&PF) to provide 

secondary emergency access to this area of the Hillside with the added benefit 

of improving motorized and active transportation needs along the project 

corridor using the MOA’s Context Sensitive Solutions approach. This is a 

federally funded project. 
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Project Area Map  
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Visit the Project Website  
 

  

 

Project Schedule  

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

If you have any questions, please contact: 

 

Alex Read, PE 

Project Manager 

DOT&PF 
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E: alex.read@alaska.gov 

P: 907-269-0641  

Holly Spoth-Torres  

Public Involvement Lead 

Huddle AK 

E: holly@huddleak.com 

P: 907-223-0136 

Stephanie Mormilo, PE 

Design Project Manager 

HDL Engineering Consultants, LLC 

E: smormilo@hdlalaska.com 

P: 907-564-2120 

 

It is the policy of the Department of Transportation and Public Facilities (DOT&PF) 

that no person shall be excluded from participation in, or be denied benefits of any 

and all programs or activities we provide based on race, religion, gender, age, 

marital status, ability, or national origin, regardless of the funding source including 

Federal Transit Administration, Federal Aviation Administration, Federal Highway 

Administration and State of Alaska Funds. 

 

The DOT&PF complies with Title II of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 

1990.  Individuals with disabilities who may need auxiliary aids, services, and/or 

special modifications to participate in this public meeting should contact Alaska 

Relay 711 or 1-800-676-3777. Requests should be made at least 3 days before the 

accommodation is needed make any necessary arrangements. 

  

 

    



For more information and to sign up 
for e-mail updates, please visit the web 

page or contact:  

Holly Spoth-Torres, Public Involvement
(907) 223-0136 ● holly@huddleak.com

APRIL 2023

Join the Alaska Department of Transportation and Public Facilities at this open 
house to learn more about the Mountain Air Drive Extension project. You’ll have 
the opportunity to view and provide input on the preliminary route selection and 
roadway design. The project team will be available to hear your comments and 
answer questions.

MOUNTAIN AIR DRIVE EXTENSION 
OPEN HOUSE #2

WHEN:
Tuesday, April 25, 2023

5:00 pm - 7:00pm

The Mountain Air Drive Extension Project 
will extend Mountain Air Drive from Rabbit 
Creek Road to Sandpiper Drive (see map 
on opposite side). 

The project may include:
•	 drainage improvements
•	 right-of-way acquisitions
•	 utilities
•	 a water crossing at Little Rabbit Creek
•	 Americans with Disabilites Act 

improvements
•	 roadside hardware
•	 intersection improvements at Rabbit 

Creek Road
•	 and a multi-use non-motorized 

pathway.

Project Background

WHERE:
Goldenview Middle School
15800 Golden View Drive

Anchorage, AK 99516

www.MountainAirDrive.com

The Alaska DOT&PF operates without regard to race, color, national origin, sex, age, or disability 
regardless of the funding source, including Federal Transit Administration, Federal Aviation 
Administration, Federal Highway Administration, and state funds. Full Title VI Nondiscrimination Policy: 
dot.alaska.gov/tvi_statement.shtml. To file a complaint, go to: dot.alaska.gov/cvlrts/titlevi.shtml. For 
individuals requiring TTY communications, please contact Alaska Relay 711 or 1-800-676-3777.

YOU’RE INVITED:



Alaska Department of Transportation & Public Facilities 
P.O. Box 196900
Anchorage, AK 99519-6900

Mountain Air Drive Extension, Project Area Map




